Thursday 6/19/25

To; Sullivan County Legislature
From: Diane Mestanza
Re: Adult Care Facility

Please note, that as a senior resident of Sullivan County, I have
been appalled at the behavior of the Legislature over the past
five years.

If the management had been left as it was, the facility would
have maintained the rating it had in 2018. The patient care would
still be above average and it would have invited many more
residents, who could pay. The property is lovely, and is a selling
point for permanent residence.

Now, we have a facility in need of extensive repair, a shortage of
staff, because many left because of loss of benefits, lack of
consideration by the management, and poor working conditions.

We also have to deal with the Federal Government's cuts to
Medicaid, which is the sole payment for so many of ACC's
residents. Besides which, the Rehab is below par, which is
another deterrent for paying residents.

The greatest disgrace I see, is the lack of interest of many of
our Legislators. Walking out when Health and Human Services
is opened is a disgrace. It shows a lack of interest, and total
disregard for the well being of their constituents. Even though
they are not on that particular committee, they should listen.

MAYBE THEY WOULD LEARN SOMETHING ABOUT



